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January 21, 2019 

 

RE: 282 Broadway Rd. Darien, NY 14040; Tax map #9.-1-28.1 

 

Perspective on SUP/Site Plan application: 

 

The property at 282 Broadway Rd. has operated for several decades as a farm, 

hotel/motel with residential use.  Over the years the use has modified to some extent and 

has been a supervised adult facility housing mentally handicapped individuals, and has 

been used as transient housing etc.  Since Pastor John and Victoria Kula have acquired 

the property they have been operating as an onsite ministry providing hotel/motel housing 

to the residents of the program.  The residential accessory use exits also.   Outside rental 

or transient housing no longer exist on site.  The Kula’s have made extensive 

improvements to the hotel/motel by renovating nearly all the units to provide safe/clean 

housing for the residents.  The hotel/motel on the eastern side of the parcel has been 

renovated with the addition of a day recreation room and office space.  In 2018 a pole 

barn was built behind the original main barn for storage of grounds keeping equipment.  

The original house has been updated and recently has an addition added.  The Kula’s 

have approached the Town Zoning and Building office with engineered plans to renovate 

the existing large barn on site to provide a sanctuary or fellowship hall to minister to the 

on-site residents.  The engineered plans are comprehensive and a complimentary 

accessory use/structure to the ministry they provide.  The Zoning Officer has requested 

that in addition to a Site Plan review, the Kula’s present a formal Special Use Permit 

application for review and approval of the Planning Board.  This application will confirm 

and update the modified use that has occurred over the years and serve as a record of 

affirmation if approved by the Board.    

 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

Jerry Yoder 

ZEO/CEO 

 

 










